
 

Clerks draft notes of the APM 21 May 2018 

 

CARLTON SCROOP AND NORMANTON-ON-CLIFFE 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

 
Minutes of the Meeting held in the  

Village Hall 21 May 2018 
 

Present:  
 
Four residents in attendance 
Councillors present: Cllrs Couzens, Rainthorpe ,Hankinson Naeem, Baker-Brown. 
Clerk: Adrian Illingworth 
 
1 Welcome by Chairman  
See appendix 1 
 
2 Apologies: (APM 1/18) 
Apologies had been received from Cllr Hutton, Rev S Hadley and County Coouncillor A 
Maughan. Reason for absence noted and agreed by Council 
No apology had been received from Dist Cllr Karberry-Brown  
 
3 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 15 May 2017: (APM 2/18) 
Minutes of the meeting held on the 9 May 2016 were read out by the Chair. These had 
previously been signed and accepted at the July meeting 2017 
.  
4 Presentation of Reports by Village Organisations (APM 3/18) 

 Village Hall – J Arnott (see Appendix 2) 

 Charities – Presentation given by Alan Thomas. The constitution has been re-drafted 
and new trustees appointed. Two nominated trustees had been appointed one 
being a representative from the Parish Council. Two trustees had been co-opted and 
Rev S Hadley made up the fifth. The charities currently have approx.  £19500 on 
deposit. 
Over the year contributions had been made to the Village Hall, the defib and to 
residents within the village. 

 Carlton Scroop PCC – Presentation given by Cllr Naheem (Appendix 3) 

 Normanton Churchyard – Cllr R Rainthorpe thanked all those involved in maintaining 
the churchyard. Monies on deposit amount to well over a £1000. Thanks also given 
to the Parish Council for their contribution. 
 
The Chairman informed the meeting due to reduction in funding further applications 
for donations will have to be accompanied by annual accounts. 

 
5 Personal Representation (APM 4/18) 
A member of the public raised the issue of having a footpath between the two villages. At 
present residents have to walk on the road. LCC have previously informed the Parish Council 
it does not meet the criteria to establish a footpath. It was agreed the Parish Council should 
approach Cllr Maughan to accompany residents and a member of the Council to see the 
dangers for himself. 
The quality of the highway was also raised. The Chairman informed the meeting 
representation had already been made to Highways 
As there were no other comments the meeting was closed at 7.30 
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